brief report on

The 9th International Workshop on Layered Phenomena in the Mesopause Region (LPMR), Stockholm, Sweden, July 12-15, 2009

The 9th LPMR Workshop was hostet by the Department of Meteorology at Stockholm University. It was sponsored by ICMA as its parent organisation, by the International Meteorological Institute in Stockholm, the Swedish National Space Board, and Esrange.

The goal of the workshop has been to advance our understanding of mesospheric ice clouds and related processes in the environment of the upper mesosphere. 62 scientists participated from 11 countries, presenting a total of 72 scientific papers. The workshop provided a forum for the discussion of new results, new questions and new ideas ranging from the microphysics of mesospheric particles to the global processes controlling the state of the mesosphere. 

Particular highlights were presentations of new data from advanced ground-based facilities and seven ongoing satellite missions. Of special interest were results on atmospheric coupling processes and mesospheric variability and trends. Special attention was also paid to the properties of mesopsheric particles, with studies ranging from new ideas on nucleation microphysics to the co-analysis of global datasets. The complete scientific program is available on the workshop website www.misu.su.se/lpmr09. 

As the LPMR Workshop took place in the middle of the noctilucent cloud season, the partcipants had also excellent opportunities for observing their object of research from the ground.

Related to the 9th LPMR Workshop, a special issue of the Journal of Atmospheric and Solar-Terrestrial Physics is in preparation. Contributions are welcome with submission deadline January 31, 2010. In connection with the 8th LPMR Workshop in Fairbanks, Alaska, in 2007, a special issue of the Journal of Atmospheric and Solar-Terrestrial Physics has recently been published with 24 scientific papers (Volume 71, Issues 3-4, March 2009).

The 10th International Workshop on Layered Phenomena in the Mesopause Region is being planned to take place in 2011 at Virginia Tech in Blacksburg, Virginia.

